
 

 
Through God’s love and strength all flourish 

* Achieve * Create * Know 

 

Friday 13th June 2025          Newsletter Term 6 Week 2 
 

 

 Dear Parents/Carers 

It feels like summer has finally arrived – the children have spent 

lots of time learning outside this week and finding a shady spot 

for a cool down. Owls class have been creative with their 

maths learning this week. They have been learning about 

vertical and horizontal lines and produced some beautiful 

Mondrian art to demonstrate this – well done Owls!  

On Wednesday afternoon year 5 attended the Science 

Jamboree at Discovery Park. They took part in a workshop run 

by Pfizer about static electricity, a chromatography "catch the 

sandwich thief" workshop with Asymchem and a Bias and 

measurements workshop with the NPL. They then watched a 

show about Air with John Coad. It sounds like they had a great 

time and I love the action shot of Austin!  

Please return Summer Fayre raffle tickets to Mrs Bailey in the 

office – there is a class competition to sell the most raffle 

tickets. So far Hawks are in the lead. Mrs Bailey has spare 

tickets if anybody would like more.  

Have a lovely weekend 

Fiona Crascall 

Headteacher 

 

         

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

  

Birthdays to celebrate 

Wrens 

Skylar 

Robins 

Jude, Ava and Jack 

Magpies 

Zach B 

Owls 

Louie 

     

   

For children born between 1 

September 2020 and 31 

August 2021, they will be 

school starters in September 

2025. The online portal is now 

closed – please give the 

school a ring if you have 

missed the deadline. 

 

 

 



 

Summer Fayre – Friday 20th June 2025 

 

Next Friday is our Summer Fayre (3.30-5.30pm). Please do come along and support this event – it 

will raise vital funds for the school. Events will include mystery jars, pin the tail on Lenny, BBQ, 

cakes, raffle, photo booth, guess the teacher, sponge the teacher, live music, bouncy 

inflatables, yucky dip, go-karts, tombola plus many more. Please bring cash (especially coins) 

and thank you in advance for your support.    

 

 

 

Staffing for September 

We have started transition planning for September and we are pleased that we have no 

changes to teaching staff and will welcome Mrs Barrett back from maternity leave. The senior 

leadership team will remain the same. Mrs Wilson will cover where staff are part-time. Meet the 

teacher morning  for the children is Thursday 3rd July. Classes for September will be: 

Fledglings nursery Mrs Ervine, Sarah and Gemma 

Wrens – reception  Mr Hart, Mrs Johnson and Mrs Dunn 

Robins – year 1 Mrs Lead and Mrs Bruce (Mrs Wilson part time) 

Magpies – year 2 Miss Swain, Mrs Newing and Ms Robinson 

Owls – year 3 Mrs Barrett and Mrs Crebbin (Mrs Wilson part time) 

Hawks – year 4 Mrs Kennett, Ms Maxted, Ms Hunt and Mrs Duggan (Mrs Wilson part 

time) 

Eagles – year 5 Mr Brett and Ms Souness 

Falcons – year 6 Mr Churchill and Ms Dunn 

 

 

 



 

 

 

Fledglings Frankie for joining in with Nursery activities confidently and 

enthusiastically. Well done! 

Year R Wrens Austin for doing great sitting and doing some wonderful 

sounds and working hard on his writing. Well done! 

Year 1 Robins To be rolled over. 

Year 2 Magpies Liepa for showing perseverance in her reading and a good 

attitude to learning in all areas, but especially phonics! Keep 

it up! 

Year 3 Owls Franklin for overcoming challenges and showing great maturity 

in decision making. Thank you. 

Year 4 Hawks Clem for her calm, mature, generous and thoughtful 

approach during challenging situations. Well done Clem! You 

are an advocate for peaceful negotiation and resolution. 

Year 5 Eagles Eagles class for representing the school well at the Science 

Jamboree. Well done! 

Year 6 Falcons Theo for his enthusiasm with rehearsals this week and being 

open to any suggestions to further strengthen his 

performances. 

 

 

 

Week Ending 

13/06/2025 

Hawks Class 
 

100% 

 

Dates for your diary 

Monday 16th June Year 6 Enterprise project – more details to follow  

Wednesday 18th June Year 5 to Port Lympne Wildlife Park  

Thursday 19th June 9am – residential talk for year 6 parents with Mr 

Churchill – in ICT suite 

Friday 20th June School Summer Fayre after school – 3.30-5.30pm 

Tuesday 24th June  KS1 shared learning after school – come and look 

at your child’s classroom and books 

Wednesday 25th June KS2 shared learning after school – come and look 

at your child’s classroom and books 



Monday 23rd June  Diversity week in school – this will include a 

Caribbean steel pan workshop – funded by the 

PTFA on 26.6.2025 

Monday 30th June  Sports week in school – sports day on Friday 4th July 

Thursday 3rd July  Meet the teacher transition session – am  

Monday 7th July Year 6 residential at Carroty Wood (7th-9th July) 

Tuesday 8th and Wednesday 9th 

July 

Year 5 coffee mornings – more details to follow  

Thursday 10th July  Year 4 ukelele concert in the school hall at 9am. 

End of year reports to parents 

Wednesday 16th July Year 6 production to parents in the school hall - 

5pm 

Thursday 17th July i-rock concert in the hall at 9.30am  

Friday 18th July Children break up for the summer holidays 

Tuesday 2nd September Children back in school for term 1 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


